
 

  

NAPERVILLE COMMUNITY GARDENERS 

June 2017 
Purpose: To nurture the gardening interests of its members and the community through educational programs  

and community projects 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Gardening Year: gratitude 

So many thanks for the help with our 
plant sale—such a success!  

Editor: Barb Bozek—bb0302@aol.com 

     DATES OF 2017 MEETINGS 

Knox Presbyterian Church  (1105 Ca-

talpa, Naperville) has once again gra-

ciously  given us the use of a meeting 

room for the coming year.  Here are 

the dates for our meetings 7:00 start 

(business then speaker) 

June р—Growing Herbs—a passion 
beyond the kitchen  

(Marcy Lautanen-Raleigh) 
 

July: No meeting—picnic? 
 

August т—Backyard Birds & Feeding 

David Brooks, Spring Valley Nature Ctr 
 

September 11 -What's under the ground 
safety and homeowners expert tips  

(David Van Wy from JULIE ) 
 

October н—Forcing Spring Bulbs 

Kill Karges Pioneer Garden & Feed 
 

November: No meeting 

December: No meeting 
 

 HereΩs what you missed: ** 

January ф—Don White—Orchids 

February с—African Violets  - leader of   
African Violet Society of America 

March с—WhatΩs New & Exciting in 2017 
(Ball Seed) 

April о—Upcoming Perennials & Vege-
tables (Growing Place) 

May м—The Language of Flowers 
(Jack Shauba) 

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE 

It is officially past the frost date and our plants should NOT need 
to be babied about the cold.  Still the weeds are eagerly growing 
and the bugs are looking for their next meal.     

Maybe you are harvesting  some greens or radishes.  On my dining 
room table I have freshly cut peonies that have been a traditional 
bouquet since various graduations.  I make it a point to stop and 
stroll my little garden looking for the iris I planted last year.  A 
pleasant way to  just remember to close my eyes and breathe. 

I hope you are enjoying your garden in good health and with 
friends.                                                

Barb  Bozek 

NEWS— (also serves as agenda / topics for our meeting) 

¶ Minutes of past meeting   

¶ Treasurers report—  results of plant sales  and  summary 

¶ Plant  Sale review: what worked, where can we improve, etc 

¶ Scholarship—update 

¶ Show and Tell 

¶ New Business—Garden Show, name tags, and ??? 

¶ Hummingbird-Butterfly Garden Walk  - August  13th and 27th     

        млΥлл—пΥол    link to view: www.thisgardencooks.com  -  

See last page of the newsletter for a sample of the website  

June topic: Growing Herbs—a passion beyond the kitchen  

We know that we  adore basil with fresh tomatoes, plus add some olive 
oil, vinegar and fresh mozzarella and weΩve got a meal. 

Steep some herbs in oil, add fresh mint to watermelon—youΩre creative. 

But what about using herbs to ward off ants, to protect your pet from 
fleas, to keep your dresser drawers smelling fresh? 

This monthΩs speaker, Marcy Lautanen-Raleigh, will  share new ways to 
use herbs and inspire us to  grow new ones. 
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Naperville Community Gardeners 

May 1, 2017 

Board Meeting - 6:30 PM Barb Bozek, Jan Gricus, JoAnn Monge, Rod Beary, Wanda Wohead, Linda Allison 
Jan reported that the budget stands at $7,329.88 

Currently we have 45 paid members 

The membership list is being updated to reflect paid members 

General Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM 
The minutes for April 3rd meeting were approved by Jim and seconded by Judy 

TreasurerΩs report - $7,329.88, members are needed for scholarship committee: Logan, Wanda and Patti volun-
teered 

Patti will send a note to members not online to renew their memberships, others will continue to receive mem-
bership info by e-mail One new member, 

New member: Robin Schoene, 6 N Wright St, Naperville,  rpschoene@aol.com 

One visitor, Anne Houle, Center St, Naperville   ahoule@me.com 

- 0ÌÁÎÔ 3ÁÌÅ - "ÏÂ 
Information about the sale in the Tribune has the wrong date 

The sale will begin at 7:00 AM May 13th, volunteer help needed beginning at 6:15 AM - approx. 1:00 - 2:00 

Bob will have insurance papers May 2 

We have 3 pop-up tents, same amount of tables as last year and 12 chairs 

Bob has again reviewed the plant order and will again visit the nursery to check baskets and plants for final se-
lection. Order can be re-adjusted, if necessary. 

Set up on Friday May 12 will begin approximately at noon, truck from the nursery is expected from noon to 
1:30, help greatly appreciated to unload and organize plants 

Member Plant Sale needs assistance (organizing, pricing, etc.) throughout the afternoon as plants from the 
members arrive 

Bake Goods drop off Friday May 12 from 12:00 - 6:00, 2 tents for the bake sale 

City is re-organizing parking at the garden plots, we will wait to see if adjustments need to be made for our set 
up. 

If you have any cardboard plant boxes bring them to the sale to assist buyers in carrying plants 

Contact Eleanor if you need pots 

A member is looking for shade plants from the member plant sale, spring/summer color, let Bob know if you 
are planning on donating any to the sale 

If you have a wagon, to help buyers we can use, bring it to the sale on Sat. 

Barb will bring a print out of companion plants for buyers to use at the sale 

110 people on our e-mail list received notification about the sale 
 

- Updates 

Nick P. is doing well 

Esther Prock is having surgery after a fall, cards welcome 1381 Ginger Lane Nap. 60565 

Nick has been working on name badges, members prefer magnetic tags and will be 1 мκпέ high. He will bring 
sample to the next meeting, members need to pay at time of order. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:40 - motion by Gail seconded by Gloria 

Program about the parts of flowers 
 
 
Respectfully submitted by Linda Allison 
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Sample page of website for August garden walk  


